Inglés

- · BACHILLERATO
- · FORMACIÓN PROFESIONAL
- · CICLOS FORMATIVOS DE GRADO SUPERIOR



Evaluación para el Acceso a la Universidad

UPV/EHU



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA 2017ko UZTAILA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2017

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

Digital Natives

Two-thirds of 12- to 15-year-olds in the UK now own a smartphone. For older teens, the figure is 90%. Under-16s spend more hours a day online than watching television. Marc Prensky invented the term 'digital native' to describe the post-millennium generation who grew up in an online world. "Our kids today are all 'native speakers' of the digital language of computers and the internet", he wrote. Many spend two or three hours a day on social media.

A new study reports that teenagers' sleep habits have changed as a result. Many teens admitted they reach for their phones in the middle of the night. They spoke about the pressure they felt from their friends to make themselves available all the time and to respond immediately to texts or posts. A fifth of Welsh secondary school pupils will wake up at night and log on, just to make sure they don't miss out.

A group of teenage volunteers were asked to switch off their social media for as long as they could manage. During this time, they mentioned being bored and feeling isolated over and over again. Several teenagers said that after a while, they felt happier without social media; but when they were given the option to switch back on, they took it. "I can't imagine life without it", one of them said.

Everything about platforms such as Facebook is designed to keep users coming back. They satisfy people's very basic needs – the desire to create and maintain social networks and the fascination with information that is relevant to them. For this generation, social media is where they make sense of the world, where everything that is important to them is taking place. Going online is no longer the thing they do to take a break from real life. It is real life.

Developers are working on apps that restrict the amount of time users spend online and, importantly, they send a message to the rest of the world when the users are offline. Already, something as common-sense as 'switching off' needs to be programmed, because some people are unable to do it themselves.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA 2017ko UZTAILA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2017

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. Who are 'digital native speakers'?
 - 2. How are social media affecting teenagers' sleeping habits?
 - 3. How did teenagers who switched off their social media feel?
 - 4. Why are apps that limit user access to the internet necessary?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. In the UK, the majority of kids over 12 years old have smartphones.
 - 2. For this generation, going online is what they do to take a break from real life.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)
 - 1. accessible, reachable, present
 - 2. alone, not near others
 - 3. necessities, requirements
 - 4. be able to do something
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "We know the dangers of the internet such as online bullying and shaming. And yet, not enough measures are taken to prevent these behaviours". Discuss.
 - 2. Have you ever spent time without access to the internet? Explain what happened, how you felt during that time and how it affected your everyday life.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO **EBALUAZIOA**

2017ko UZTAILA

INGELESA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD **JULIO 2017**

INGLÉS

OPTION B

The extraordinary life of Malala Yousafzai

Malala Yousafzai is 19 years old. She is studying her last high school year and wants to study Philosophy, Politics and Economics at Oxford University. She gets so nervous when talking about her final exams and college application that nobody would be able to tell that she is one of the most famous teenagers in the world. In fact, Malala has survived an assassination attempt, addressed the General Assembly of the United Nations and won the Nobel Peace Prize.

Malala was born in Swat Valley, Pakistan. Her activist father, who owned a private school, gave her an excellent education. He noticed that she had a gift for public speaking and encouraged her to consider a career in politics.

When she was only 11 years old, Malala gave her first speech to a local press club. It was called "How dare the Taliban take away my basic right to education?" After that, she started blogging about living under Taliban rule for the BBC. Malala did it anonymously to protect her life but her name was revealed and she started receiving death threats. Instead of hiding, Malala continued speaking out for women's right to education, giving interviews in print and on television.

When she was 15 years old, a Taliban militant tried to kill her. She was so badly injured that doctors thought she would not survive. However, after a long rehabilitation in a British hospital, she recovered and continued her work as a promoter of the education of girls and women.

Her work became so global that, on her 16th birthday, she spoke to the United Nations General Assembly. She said terrorism and wars carry poverty, ignorance, iniustice, racism and the lack of basic rights for both men and women. She also explained that she focuses on women's rights and girls' education because they suffer the most in warlike conflicts.

Some months later, she won the Nobel Peace Prize because she represents an international movement for a better world, in which education is not a privilege. Nevertheless, she doesn't consider herself exceptional. "My story is not unique. It is the story of many girls," she once said.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA 2017ko UZTAILA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2017

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. Why did Malala's father want her to become a politician?
 - 2. What did Malala do after her name as the writer of a BBC blog was made known?
 - 3. What did doctors think about Malala's injuries?
 - 4. What does Malala think about herself?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. Malala gets very anxious when she talks about her university entrance.
 - 2. Malala thinks that wars affect both men and women in the same way.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)
 - 1. murder, killing
 - 2. discourse, lecture, talk
 - 3. expressions of intention to cause injury or damage
 - 4. improved, got better
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - "In the rich countries, many young people see going to school as a task. Some
 of them will even skip school because they think it is boring and unnecessary.
 However, education is the most important possession a person can have".
 Discuss
 - 2. Describe a person you admire. Give reasons for your choice.



INGLÉS

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT (4 marks)

En esta sección se intenta comprobar la competencia en **comprensión lectora** y la competencia en **expresión escrita** por parte del/de la estudiante, a partir del análisis de un texto genérico y respondiendo a cuatro preguntas de tipo general (*whquestions*). Las respuestas **serán de producción propia** en cuanto a la expresión y el contenido se basará en las ideas vertidas en el texto.

Se valorará el ejercicio con un máximo de 4 puntos. Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose 0.5 puntos a la comprensión y 0.5 a la expresión. Si la respuesta demuestra evidentemente que el alumno ha entendido ese aspecto del texto, aunque tenga importantes errores de expresión, se le asignará el 0.5 de compresión y, adicionalmente, se le adjudicarán valores entre 0.0 y 0.5 dependiendo del número y gravedad de los errores de expresión.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta copiando literalmente del texto sólo será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own way or quoting properly. (2 marks)

La respuesta debe introducir la expresión "TRUE" ó "FALSE" enlazada de forma apropiada y además debe acompañarse de una justificación. El alumnado podrá justificar su respuesta con sus propias palabras tomando evidencia del texto o también citando adecuadamente la frase del texto. Las frases de la respuesta deben ser completas o, en su caso, debidamente enlazadas. En caso de que el alumno decida citar literalmente, debe hacerlo con la puntuación adecuada y acompañando la cita de las expresiones empleadas para introducir el estilo directo.

Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose 0.5 puntos a la comprensión y 0.5 a la expresión. No se valorará un escueto TRUE ó FALSE. Cada respuesta completa será valorada con 1 punto y, por tanto, la valoración máxima del ejercicio será de 2 puntos.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta citando literalmente del texto sin insertar su cita adecuadamente, será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)

En este ejercicio el/la alumno/a demostrará su competencia léxica. Se proporcionan cuatro palabras, definiciones, expresiones, etc. y el estudiante debe encontrar la palabra o expresión que tenga ese significado en el texto. Cada respuesta correcta tiene una puntuación de **0.25** y las cuatro respuestas correctas suman, por tanto, **1** punto.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)



En esta sección se pretende medir la capacidad del/de la estudiante para estructurar sus ideas y darles la expresión adecuada en inglés. El contenido debe ajustarse al tema elegido de entre los dos propuestos.

Si el/la alumno/a escribe menos de 80 palabras, se le penalizará descontándole **0.5** puntos de la puntuación total del ejercicio. Si, por el contrario, su escrito supera las 200 palabras, la penalización será de **0.25** puntos.

El acercamiento a la corrección de esta sección ha de hacerse desde una óptica positiva. Se ha de valorar cuanto de positivo haya podido llevar a cabo el o la estudiante, y no fijarse o anclarse solo en aspectos negativos (errores gramaticales sobre todo).

Los criterios que a continuación se expresan son orientativos para el corrector/a, queda a su criterio el uso de otras puntuaciones decimales distintas a las abajo sugeridas, incluyendo hasta dos decimales. No se valorará un ejercicio que no corresponda en absoluto a ninguno de los dos temas propuestos. Esto no significa que el alumno/a no pueda desarrollar sus propias líneas argumentales, pero siempre dentro de la temática propuesta.

Coherence and cohesion		Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.
0,6	The text is basically cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that makes text comprehension impossible.



OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE
TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. Who are 'digital native speakers'?

 They are people born after 2000 who have grown up with access to computers and the internet. (p.1)
 - 2. How are social media affecting teenagers' sleeping habits?

 Teenagers feel under pressure to answer messages immediately so they wake up in the night to do so. (p.2)
 - 3. How did teenagers who switched off their social media feel?

 A lot of them felt bored and isolated but some of them said that later they felt happier. (p.3) [Also acceptable adding "but they wanted to go back online when given the chance"]
 - 4. Why are apps that limit users access to the internet necessary?

 These apps are necessary because some people do not control the amount of time they spend online, so these apps do it for them. (p.5)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. In the UK, the majority of kids over 12 years old have smartphones.

 This sentence is true. According to the text two-thirds of kids between 12 and 15 years old and 90% of those over 16 have smartphones. (p.1)
 - 2. For this generation, going online is what they do to take a break from real life.

 <u>This sentence is false</u> because the text says that this is no longer true and their online life has become their real life. (p.4)
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

accessible, reachable, present
 alone, not near others
 necessities, requirements
 be able to do something

available (p.2, l.3)
isolated (p.3, l.3)
needs (p.4, l.2)
manage (p.6, l.3)



OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE
TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. Why did Malala's father want her to become a politician?

 He wanted Malala to become a politician because he realised she was very good at speaking in public. (p.2)
 - 2. What did Malala do after her name as the writer of a BBC blog was made known?

Malala did not hide. Instead, she gave interviews to newspapers and televisions about the right of women to be educated. (p.3)

- 3. What did doctors think about Malala's injuries?

 Doctors thought her injuries were so serious that she would die. (p.4)
- 4. What does Malala think about herself?

 Malala thinks that she is not extraordinary and that her life is similar to the lives of many other girls. (p.6)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. Malala gets very anxious when she talks about her university entrance.

 This sentence is true because the text states that Malala gets very
 "nervous when talking about her final exams and college application".

 (p.1)
 - 2. Malala thinks that wars affect both men and women in the same way.

 This statement is false because, according to the text, Malala thinks that women and girls "suffer the most in warlike conflicts". (p.5)
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

1. murder, killing assassination (p.1, l.5)

- 2. discourse, lecture, talk speech (p.3, I.1)
- 3. expressions of intention to cause injury or damage threats (p.3, 1.5)
- 4. improved, got better recovered (p.4, l.3)